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Park Board Partnership Subcommittee
Meeting Minutes
Monday, August 6, 2021, 5:00 p.m.
Held in-person, Room 202 of Kirkwood Community Center
111 S. Geyer Road
Kirkwood, MO 63122




IN ATTENDANCE: Kathy Paulsen (Chair), Park Board members Jordan Weinke and Alvin Reid, Parks and Recreation Director Kyle Henke, and staff member Laura Thal Horton. 

I. CITIZEN COMMENTS
a. A citizen comment from resident Bob Sears was forwarded to the sub-committee via email. (Attached) Bob was on the Park Board when the 15-year rule was devised and explained that it was not intended to be a limitation of time.  He also included a personal account of a bench that his sister requested to be purchased, upon her death & how their family has adopted the surrounding area.  Bob suggested expanding the Greentree Legacy program by adding items for donors to choose from.


II. UNFINISHED BUSINESS
a. Greentree Legacy Program Memorial Benches: 
Laura shared that the latest cost of a Memorial Bench is $1,247 for the bench, $22 for the plaque, plus the cost of concrete.  The bench warranty is 5 years from the manufacturer. She said that we are barely breaking even with the current Memorial Bench cost of $1500.  Laura said that 3-4 donors contacted her in July about a Memorial Bench at Kirkwood Park.  She suggests changing the program to “adopt a park bench”; set the price between $1000 - $2000; and specify a length of 10-15 years for the plaque/ adoption.  After that time, the bench would become available for a new adopter. 

Kathy presented information, which included an inventory of Park Benches throughout the Kirkwood Park System with a “Proposed Interpretation of the ‘15 year guarantee’”.  (Attached.)  She suggested that due to some benches being metal and older ones being wooden, that a bench replacement program is needed with a set standard material of metal for most new benches.  Kathy spoke with the founder of St. Louis County Park System’s Memorial Bench program about that their standard protocol, which is to leave a Memorial Bench in place until it deteriorates.   Kathy suggested contacting donors of the deteriorating wooden benches at Kirkwood Park to offer the donors a chance to replace the bench.  If they do not wish to replace the bench, then the bench can be made available to a new donor.  Kyle stated that it is important to be sensitive about the process of contacting bench holders and there may be difficulty reaching the donors after 30 years have passed.  

Kathy showed a photo of a damaged / dangerous (non-memorial) bench at Little Mitchell Park which has been in this condition since spring. There are 2 hazardous wooden benches draped in yellow hazard flagging tape at Little Mitchell Park. (Attached photo.)  Kathy asked it those 2 benches could be replaced this year.  Kyle said that replacements are not in the budget, repair has been delayed by staff shortage.  Jordan suggested that the park budget should include funds to replace 2 benches annually. 
The committee discussed the possibility of bench adoptions reaching 60 years.  Jordan & Alvin object to a “forever” situation.  Jordan proposed a 20-year term for benches, beginning on January 1, 2022. The current benches would be evaluated as to their life expectancy.  Current bench holders would be allowed one renewal; new bench donors would be allowed one 20-year term.  Jordan offered to write this proposal. 

Kathy suggested that the Legacy program should be expanded to provide additional options for donors. One option would be metal picnic tables, like the 2 at the tennis center; another would seat replacements in the amphitheater.  Kathy asked if there was a deadline for the committee and Kyle said there was no rush since there is not an action matter pending. 

b. Alphonse Smith Memorial Update:  Alvin Reid gave an update.  The plaque may be done in October; He would like to have a “grand opening” celebration when covid subsides. The total for the plaque & pedestal is $1400.  Half of the money has already been raised. The plaque will be shaped like a “home plate”, with some verbiage.

III. NEW BUSINESS
a. None
IV. ADJOURNMENT – Committee adjourned the meeting at 6:00 p.m.

Attached: 
Citizen Comment attached (Bob Sears)
Damaged wooden bench photo attached (Kathy Paulsen) 
Memorial Bench proposal dated 6-11-21 (Jordan Weinke)
Legacy Program:  Memorial Bench Policies 8-4-21 (Kathy Paulsen)
Kirkwood Parks Memorial Benches – spot inventory done by Kathy Paulsen 8-1-21 (Kathy Paulsen)

Submitted by Kathy Paulsen
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